February 28, 2012

Congressman Randy Hultgren 427 Cannon HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Hultgren,

Thank you for defending mass transit in our region through your amendment to H.R. 7 to ensure permanent parity between pre-tax parking and transit benefits. Similar legislation in 2009 saved the Chicago region's 1.8 million transit riders up to \$500 per year, reduced traffic congestion on our roads, promoted cleaner air, reduced reliance on foreign oil, and provided revenue for our cash strapped mass transit systems.

Metropolitan Planning Council research has documented that the Chicago region loses at least \$7.3 billion each year in wasted time, fuel, and environmental damages as a result of congestion. Eliminating dedicated funding for transit will only exacerbate these costs and prevent economic growth and progress. We must continue to provide incentives for transit use, and your sponsored amendment goes a long way towards ensuring that transit remains an affordable and viable option for commuters in our region.

Transit is a critical component to the Chicago region's economic livelihood. Our transit system eliminates almost two million drivers a day from already grid-locked roads. The more people on buses and trains, the fewer in their cars – freeing up road capacity for freight, reducing traffic congestion, and doing less damage to the air we breathe.

As a long-time champion of transit, bicycling and walking, the Metropolitan Planning Council opposes H.R. 7. MPC supports a comprehensive transportation bill that prioritizes fixing our current infrastructure, sets up clear parameters for measuring success, instills accountability to spending for every federal dollar, and ensures that any new construction increases options for all Americans, regardless of transportation mode. By investing precious tax dollars rather than spending them, by getting more from dollars already spent, and by reducing the demand for costly new investments, we can improve quality of life, clean the air, and generate much-needed economic development.

We urge your continued leadership in support of comprehensive legislation which not only restores the pre-tax transit benefit but guarantees a dedicated funding source for transit.

Sincerely,

MarySue Barrett

Maysuband

President

Board of Governors King Harris .

Chair

Joseph A. Gregoire •

Jesse H. Ruiz • Vice Chair

Paul C. Carlisle . Vice Chair-Development

James P. Stirling . Vice Chair-Development

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan • Secretary

Lisa Snow • Treasurer

John M. McDonough • General Counsel

Lee M. Mitchell • Past Chair

Rita R. Athas John W. Baird Lawrence T. Borgard Byron Brazier Carole L. Brown Todd C. Brown • John A. Buck Christopher B. Burke Nora Moreno Cargie Ellen Carnahan Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Lester Crown Jon B. DeVries Sidney R. Dillard Ann M. Drake • Robert V. Fitzsimmons • James C. Franczek, Jr. • John S. Gates, Jr. Joseph A. Gonzalez Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon, Ph.D. . M. Hill Hammock . David Hiller Lawrence Howe Bernard Loyd Mary K. Ludgin Peter C. Malecek James E. Mann • Gregory T. Mutz Paul E. Nowicki Robert T. O'Brien J. Scot Pepper . Stephen M. Porras Anne R. Pramaggiore Quintin E. Primo, III Jorge Ramirez George A. Ranney, Jr. • Douglas P. Regan Matthew R. Reilein

President MarySue Barrett

Mary White Vasys

Kevin C. Richardson

Jean Rudd

Martin Stern

Paula Wolff •

Bruce W. Taylor

Executive Committee •

Executive Advisors Karen Atwood

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois

Laurent Auguste Veolia Water Americas

Raymond Bachant Bombardier Transportation

Lawrence T. Borgard Integrys Energy Group

Ellen M. Costello BMO Financial Corp.

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

Colin Dyer Jones Lang LaSalle

Mitchell S. Feiger MB Financial Bank, Inc.

Joseph A. Gregoire

Stephen J. Hagge AptarGroup, Inc.

Edward R. Hamberger Association of American Railroads

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan KPMG LLP

Eric Hirschfield Goldman Sachs

Frederick A. Krehbiel Molex Incorporated

Matthew C. Levin Aon Corporation

Raymond J. Lewis Ventas, Inc.

Timothy Maloney Bank of America

David J. Neithercut Equity Residential

Robert L. Parkinson, Jr. Baxter International Inc

J. Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings, Inc.

Thomas Pontarelli CNA

Larry D. Richman The PrivateBank

John W. Rowe Exelon

David B. Speer Illinois Tool Works Inc.

limmy Staton NIPSCO (NiSource)

Robert Sullivan Fifth Third Bank

Frederick H. Waddell Northern Trust

February 28, 2012

Congressman Dan Lipinski 1717 Longworth HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Lipinski,

Thank you for defending mass transit in our region through your amendment to H.R. 7 to ensure permanent parity between pre-tax parking and transit benefits. Similar legislation in 2009 saved the Chicago region's 1.8 million transit riders up to \$500 per year, reduced traffic congestion on our roads, promoted cleaner air, reduced reliance on foreign oil, and provided revenue for our cash strapped mass transit systems.

Metropolitan Planning Council research has documented that the Chicago region loses at least \$7.3 billion each year in wasted time, fuel, and environmental damages as a result of congestion. Eliminating dedicated funding for transit will only exacerbate these costs and prevent economic growth and progress. We must continue to provide incentives for transit use, and your sponsored amendment goes a long way towards ensuring that transit remains an affordable and viable option for commuters in our region.

Transit is a critical component to the Chicago region's economic livelihood. Our transit system eliminates almost two million drivers a day from already grid-locked roads. The more people on buses and trains, the fewer in their cars – freeing up road capacity for freight, reducing traffic congestion, and doing less damage to the air we breathe.

As a long-time champion of transit, bicycling and walking, the Metropolitan Planning Council opposes H.R. 7. MPC supports a comprehensive transportation bill that prioritizes fixing our current infrastructure, sets up clear parameters for measuring success, instills accountability to spending for every federal dollar, and ensures that any new construction increases options for all Americans, regardless of transportation mode. By investing precious tax dollars rather than spending them, by getting more from dollars already spent, and by reducing the demand for costly new investments, we can improve quality of life, clean the air, and generate much-needed economic development.

We urge your continued leadership in support of comprehensive legislation which not only restores the pre-tax transit benefit but guarantees a dedicated funding source for transit.

Sincerely,

MarySue Barrett President

Maysuband

140 South Dearborn Suite 1400 Chicago, Illinois 60603 P 312 922 5616 F 312 922 5619 metroplanning.org **Board of Governors** King Harris .

Chair

Joseph A. Gregoire •

Jesse H. Ruiz • Vice Chair

Paul C. Carlisle . Vice Chair-Development

James P. Stirling . Vice Chair-Development

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan •

Lisa Snow • Treasurer

John M. McDonough • General Counsel

Lee M. Mitchell . Past Chair

Rita R. Athas John W. Baird Lawrence T. Borgard Byron Brazier Carole L. Brown Todd C. Brown • Christopher B. Burke Nora Moreno Cargie Ellen Carnahan Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Lester Crown Jon B. DeVries Sidney R. Dillard Ann M. Drake • Robert V. Fitzsimmons • James C. Franczek, Jr. . John S. Gates, Jr. Joseph A. Gonzalez Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon, Ph.D. • Aon Corporation M. Hill Hammock . David Hiller Lawrence Howe Bernard Loyd Mary K. Ludgin Peter C. Malecek James E. Mann • Gregory T. Mutz Paul E. Nowicki Robert T. O'Brien J. Scot Pepper • Stephen M. Porras

President MarySue Barrett •

Anne R. Pramaggiore

Quintin E. Primo, III

Jorge Ramirez George A. Ranney, Jr. •

Jean Rudd

Martin Stern

Bruce W. Taylor

Paula Wolff •

Mary White Vasys

Douglas P. Regan

Matthew R. Reilein Kevin C. Richardson

Executive Committee •

Executive Advisors Karen Atwood Blue Cross Blue Shield

of Illinois Laurent Auguste Veolia Water Americas

Raymond Bachant Bombardier Transportation

Lawrence T. Borgard Integrys Energy Group

Ellen M. Costello BMO Financial Corp.

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

Colin Dyer Jones Lang LaSalle

Mitchell S. Feiger MB Financial Bank, Inc.

Joseph A. Gregoire

Stephen J. Hagge AptarGroup, Inc.

Edward R. Hamberger Association of American Railroads

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan KPMG LLP

Eric Hirschfield Goldman Sachs

Frederick A. Krehbiel Molex Incorporated

Matthew C. Levin

Raymond J. Lewis Ventas, Inc.

Timothy Maloney Bank of America

David J. Neithercut Equity Residential

Robert L. Parkinson, Jr. Baxter International Inc

J. Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings, Inc.

Thomas Pontarelli CNA

Larry D. Richman The PrivateBank

John W. Rowe Exelon

David B. Speer Illinois Tool Works Inc.

Jimmy Staton NIPSCO (NiSource)

Robert Sullivan Fifth Third Bank

Frederick H. Waddell Northern Trust

February 28, 2012

Congresswoman Judy Biggert 2113 Rayburn HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congresswoman Biggert,

Thank you for defending mass transit in our region through your amendment to H.R. 7 to ensure permanent parity between pre-tax parking and transit benefits. Similar legislation in 2009 saved the Chicago region's 1.8 million transit riders up to \$500 per year, reduced traffic congestion on our roads, promoted cleaner air, reduced reliance on foreign oil, and provided revenue for our cash strapped mass transit systems.

Metropolitan Planning Council research has documented that the Chicago region loses at least \$7.3 billion each year in wasted time, fuel, and environmental damages as a result of congestion. Eliminating dedicated funding for transit will only exacerbate these costs and prevent economic growth and progress. We must continue to provide incentives for transit use, and your sponsored amendment goes a long way towards ensuring that transit remains an affordable and viable option for commuters in our region.

Transit is a critical component to the Chicago region's economic livelihood. Our transit system eliminates almost two million drivers a day from already grid-locked roads. The more people on buses and trains, the fewer in their cars – freeing up road capacity for freight, reducing traffic congestion, and doing less damage to the air we breathe.

As a long-time champion of transit, bicycling and walking, the Metropolitan Planning Council opposes H.R. 7. MPC supports a comprehensive transportation bill that prioritizes fixing our current infrastructure, sets up clear parameters for measuring success, instills accountability to spending for every federal dollar, and ensures that any new construction increases options for all Americans, regardless of transportation mode. By investing precious tax dollars rather than spending them, by getting more from dollars already spent, and by reducing the demand for costly new investments, we can improve quality of life, clean the air, and generate much-needed economic development.

We urge your continued leadership in support of comprehensive legislation which not only restores the pre-tax transit benefit but guarantees a dedicated funding source for transit.

Sincerely,

MarySue Barrett

Maysuband

President

Board of Governors King Harris . Chair

Joseph A. Gregoire •

Jesse H. Ruiz • Vice Chair

Paul C. Carlisle . Vice Chair-Development

James P. Stirling . Vice Chair-Development

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan • Secretary

Lisa Snow • Treasurer

John M. McDonough • General Counsel

Lee M. Mitchell • Past Chair

Rita R. Athas John W. Baird Lawrence T. Borgard Byron Brazier Carole L. Brown Todd C. Brown • John A. Buck Christopher B. Burke Nora Moreno Cargie Ellen Carnahan Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Lester Crown Jon B. DeVries Sidney R. Dillard Ann M. Drake • Robert V. Fitzsimmons • James C. Franczek, Jr. • John S. Gates, Jr. Joseph A. Gonzalez Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon, Ph.D. . M. Hill Hammock . David Hiller Lawrence Howe Bernard Loyd Mary K. Ludgin Peter C. Malecek James E. Mann • Gregory T. Mutz Paul E. Nowicki Robert T. O'Brien J. Scot Pepper .

President MarySue Barrett •

Mary White Vasys

Stephen M. Porras Anne R. Pramaggiore

Quintin E. Primo, III

George A. Ranney, Jr. •

Jorge Ramirez

Jean Rudd

Martin Stern

Paula Wolff •

Bruce W. Taylor

Douglas P. Regan

Matthew R. Reilein

Kevin C. Richardson

Executive Committee •

Executive Advisors

Karen Atwood Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois

Laurent Auguste Veolia Water Americas

Raymond Bachant Bombardier Transportation

Lawrence T. Borgard Integrys Energy Group

Ellen M. Costello BMO Financial Corp.

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

Colin Dyer Jones Lang LaSalle

Mitchell S. Feiger MB Financial Bank, Inc.

Joseph A. Gregoire

Stephen J. Hagge AptarGroup, Inc.

Edward R. Hamberger Association of American Railroads

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan KPMG LLP

Eric Hirschfield Goldman Sachs

Frederick A. Krehbiel Molex Incorporated

Matthew C. Levin Aon Corporation

Raymond J. Lewis Ventas, Inc.

Timothy Maloney Bank of America

David J. Neithercut Equity Residential

Robert L. Parkinson, Jr. Baxter International Inc

J. Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings, Inc.

Thomas Pontarelli CNA

Larry D. Richman The PrivateBank

John W. Rowe Exelon

David B. Speer Illinois Tool Works Inc.

limmy Staton NIPSCO (NiSource)

Robert Sullivan Fifth Third Bank

Frederick H. Waddell Northern Trust

February 28, 2012

Congressman Mike Quigley 1124 Longworth HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Quigley,

Thank you for defending mass transit in our region through your amendment to H.R. 7 to ensure permanent parity between pre-tax parking and transit benefits. Similar legislation in 2009 saved the Chicago region's 1.8 million transit riders up to \$500 per year, reduced traffic congestion on our roads, promoted cleaner air, reduced reliance on foreign oil, and provided revenue for our cash strapped mass transit systems.

Metropolitan Planning Council research has documented that the Chicago region loses at least \$7.3 billion each year in wasted time, fuel, and environmental damages as a result of congestion. Eliminating dedicated funding for transit will only exacerbate these costs and prevent economic growth and progress. We must continue to provide incentives for transit use, and your sponsored amendment goes a long way towards ensuring that transit remains an affordable and viable option for commuters in our region.

Transit is a critical component to the Chicago region's economic livelihood. Our transit system eliminates almost two million drivers a day from already grid-locked roads. The more people on buses and trains, the fewer in their cars – freeing up road capacity for freight, reducing traffic congestion, and doing less damage to the air we breathe.

As a long-time champion of transit, bicycling and walking, the Metropolitan Planning Council opposes H.R. 7. MPC supports a comprehensive transportation bill that prioritizes fixing our current infrastructure, sets up clear parameters for measuring success, instills accountability to spending for every federal dollar, and ensures that any new construction increases options for all Americans, regardless of transportation mode. By investing precious tax dollars rather than spending them, by getting more from dollars already spent, and by reducing the demand for costly new investments, we can improve quality of life, clean the air, and generate much-needed economic development.

We urge your continued leadership in support of comprehensive legislation which not only restores the pre-tax transit benefit but guarantees a dedicated funding source for transit.

Sincerely,

MarySue Barrett President

Maybul Saint

140 South Dearborn Suite 1400 Chicago, Illinois 60603 **P** 312 922 5616 **F** 312 922 5619 metroplanning.org Board of Governors King Harris •

Chair

Joseph A. Gregoire • Vice Chair

Jesse H. Ruiz • Vice Chair

Paul C. Carlisle • Vice Chair—Development

James P. Stirling • Vice Chair—Development

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan • Secretary

Lisa Snow • Treasurer

John M. McDonough • General Counsel

Lee M. Mitchell • Past Chair

Rita R. Athas John W. Baird Lawrence T. Borgard Byron Brazier Carole L. Brown Todd C. Brown • John A. Buck Christopher B. Burke Nora Moreno Cargie Ellen Carnahan Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Lester Crown Jon B. DeVries Sidney R. Dillard Ann M. Drake • Robert V. Fitzsimmons • James C. Franczek, Jr. • John S. Gates, Jr. Joseph A. Gonzalez Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon, Ph.D. . M. Hill Hammock . David Hiller Lawrence Howe Bernard Loyd

Stephen M. Porras Anne R. Pramaggiore Quintin E. Primo, III Jorge Ramirez George A. Ranney, Jr. • Douglas P. Regan Matthew R. Reilein Kevin C. Richardson Jean Rudd Martin Stern Bruce W. Taylor

Mary K. Ludgin

Peter C. Malecek

James E. Mann •

Gregory T. Mutz

Paul E. Nowicki Robert T. O'Brien

J. Scot Pepper .

President MarySue Barrett

Mary White Vasys

Paula Wolff •

Executive Committee •

Executive Advisors
Karen Atwood
Blue Cross Blue Shield

of Illinois

Laurent Auguste

Veolia Water Americas

Raymond Bachant Bombardier Transportation

Lawrence T. Borgard Integrys Energy Group

Ellen M. Costello BMO Financial Corp.

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

Colin Dyer Jones Lang LaSalle

Mitchell S. Feiger MB Financial Bank, Inc.

Joseph A. Gregoire PNC

Stephen J. Hagge AptarGroup, Inc.

Edward R. Hamberger Association of American Railroads

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan KPMG LLP

Eric Hirschfield Goldman Sachs

Frederick A. Krehbiel Molex Incorporated

Matthew C. Levin Aon Corporation

Raymond J. Lewis Ventas, Inc.

Timothy Maloney Bank of America

David J. Neithercut Equity Residential

Robert L. Parkinson, Jr. Baxter International Inc.

J. Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings, Inc.

Thomas Pontarelli CNA

Larry D. Richman The PrivateBank

John W. Rowe Exelon

David B. Speer Illinois Tool Works Inc.

Jimmy Staton NIPSCO (NiSource)

Robert Sullivan Fifth Third Bank

Frederick H. Waddell Northern Trust

February 28, 2012

Congressman Bobby Rush 2268 Rayburn HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Rush,

Thank you for defending mass transit in our region through your amendment to H.R. 7 to ensure permanent parity between pre-tax parking and transit benefits. Similar legislation in 2009 saved the Chicago region's 1.8 million transit riders up to \$500 per year, reduced traffic congestion on our roads, promoted cleaner air, reduced reliance on foreign oil, and provided revenue for our cash strapped mass transit systems.

Metropolitan Planning Council research has documented that the Chicago region loses at least \$7.3 billion each year in wasted time, fuel, and environmental damages as a result of congestion. Eliminating dedicated funding for transit will only exacerbate these costs and prevent economic growth and progress. We must continue to provide incentives for transit use, and your sponsored amendment goes a long way towards ensuring that transit remains an affordable and viable option for commuters in our region.

Transit is a critical component to the Chicago region's economic livelihood. Our transit system eliminates almost two million drivers a day from already grid-locked roads. The more people on buses and trains, the fewer in their cars – freeing up road capacity for freight, reducing traffic congestion, and doing less damage to the air we breathe.

As a long-time champion of transit, bicycling and walking, the Metropolitan Planning Council opposes H.R. 7. MPC supports a comprehensive transportation bill that prioritizes fixing our current infrastructure, sets up clear parameters for measuring success, instills accountability to spending for every federal dollar, and ensures that any new construction increases options for all Americans, regardless of transportation mode. By investing precious tax dollars rather than spending them, by getting more from dollars already spent, and by reducing the demand for costly new investments, we can improve quality of life, clean the air, and generate much-needed economic development.

We urge your continued leadership in support of comprehensive legislation which not only restores the pre-tax transit benefit but guarantees a dedicated funding source for transit.

Sincerely, Maybu Sant

MarySue Barrett President

140 South Dearborn Suite 1400 Chicago, Illinois 60603 P 312 922 5616 F 312 922 5619 metroplanning.org **Board of Governors** King Harris .

Chair

Joseph A. Gregoire •

Jesse H. Ruiz • Vice Chair

Paul C. Carlisle . Vice Chair-Development

James P. Stirling . Vice Chair-Development

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan • Secretary

Lisa Snow • Treasurer

John M. McDonough • General Counsel

Lee M. Mitchell • Past Chair

Rita R. Athas John W. Baird Lawrence T. Borgard Byron Brazier Carole L. Brown Todd C. Brown • Christopher B. Burke Nora Moreno Cargie Ellen Carnahan Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Lester Crown Jon B. DeVries Sidney R. Dillard Ann M. Drake • Robert V. Fitzsimmons • James C. Franczek, Jr. . John S. Gates, Jr. Joseph A. Gonzalez Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon, Ph.D. • Aon Corporation M. Hill Hammock . David Hiller Lawrence Howe Bernard Loyd Mary K. Ludgin Peter C. Malecek James E. Mann • Gregory T. Mutz Paul E. Nowicki Robert T. O'Brien J. Scot Pepper • Stephen M. Porras Anne R. Pramaggiore

President MarySue Barrett •

Quintin E. Primo, III

Jorge Ramirez George A. Ranney, Jr. •

Jean Rudd

Martin Stern

Bruce W. Taylor

Paula Wolff •

Mary White Vasys

Douglas P. Regan

Matthew R. Reilein Kevin C. Richardson

Executive Committee •

Executive Advisors Karen Atwood

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois

Laurent Auguste Veolia Water Americas

Raymond Bachant Bombardier Transportation

Lawrence T. Borgard Integrys Energy Group

Ellen M. Costello BMO Financial Corp.

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

Colin Dyer Jones Lang LaSalle

Mitchell S. Feiger MB Financial Bank, Inc.

Joseph A. Gregoire

Stephen J. Hagge AptarGroup, Inc.

Edward R. Hamberger Association of American Railroads

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan KPMG LLP

Eric Hirschfield Goldman Sachs

Frederick A. Krehbiel Molex Incorporated

Matthew C. Levin

Raymond J. Lewis Ventas, Inc.

Timothy Maloney Bank of America

David J. Neithercut Equity Residential

Robert L. Parkinson, Jr. Baxter International Inc

J. Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings, Inc.

Thomas Pontarelli CNA

Larry D. Richman The PrivateBank

John W. Rowe Exelon

David B. Speer Illinois Tool Works Inc.

Jimmy Staton NIPSCO (NiSource)

Robert Sullivan Fifth Third Bank

Frederick H. Waddell Northern Trust

February 28, 2012

Congressman Bob Dold 212 Cannon HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Dold,

Thank you for defending mass transit in our region through your amendment to H.R. 7 to ensure permanent parity between pre-tax parking and transit benefits. Similar legislation in 2009 saved the Chicago region's 1.8 million transit riders up to \$500 per year, reduced traffic congestion on our roads, promoted cleaner air, reduced reliance on foreign oil, and provided revenue for our cash strapped mass transit systems.

Metropolitan Planning Council research has documented that the Chicago region loses at least \$7.3 billion each year in wasted time, fuel, and environmental damages as a result of congestion. Eliminating dedicated funding for transit will only exacerbate these costs and prevent economic growth and progress. We must continue to provide incentives for transit use, and your sponsored amendment goes a long way towards ensuring that transit remains an affordable and viable option for commuters in our region.

Transit is a critical component to the Chicago region's economic livelihood. Our transit system eliminates almost two million drivers a day from already grid-locked roads. The more people on buses and trains, the fewer in their cars – freeing up road capacity for freight, reducing traffic congestion, and doing less damage to the air we breathe.

As a long-time champion of transit, bicycling and walking, the Metropolitan Planning Council opposes H.R. 7. MPC supports a comprehensive transportation bill that prioritizes fixing our current infrastructure, sets up clear parameters for measuring success, instills accountability to spending for every federal dollar, and ensures that any new construction increases options for all Americans, regardless of transportation mode. By investing precious tax dollars rather than spending them, by getting more from dollars already spent, and by reducing the demand for costly new investments, we can improve quality of life, clean the air, and generate much-needed economic development.

We urge your continued leadership in support of comprehensive legislation which not only restores the pre-tax transit benefit but guarantees a dedicated funding source for transit.

Sincerely,

Maybusanit

MarySue Barrett President

140 South Dearborn P 312 922 5616 Suite 1400 F 312 922 5619 Chicago, Illinois 60603 metroplanning.org

Board of Governors King Harris .

Chair

Joseph A. Gregoire •

Jesse H. Ruiz • Vice Chair

Paul C. Carlisle . Vice Chair-Development

James P. Stirling . Vice Chair-Development

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan •

Lisa Snow • Treasurer

John M. McDonough • General Counsel

Lee M. Mitchell • Past Chair

Rita R. Athas John W. Baird Lawrence T. Borgard Byron Brazier Carole L. Brown Todd C. Brown • Christopher B. Burke Nora Moreno Cargie Ellen Carnahan Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Lester Crown Jon B. DeVries Sidney R. Dillard Ann M. Drake • Robert V. Fitzsimmons • James C. Franczek, Jr. . John S. Gates, Jr. Joseph A. Gonzalez Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon, Ph.D. • Aon Corporation M. Hill Hammock . David Hiller Lawrence Howe Bernard Loyd Mary K. Ludgin Peter C. Malecek James E. Mann • Gregory T. Mutz Paul E. Nowicki Robert T. O'Brien J. Scot Pepper •

President MarySue Barrett •

Stephen M. Porras

Anne R. Pramaggiore

Quintin E. Primo, III

Jorge Ramirez George A. Ranney, Jr. •

Jean Rudd

Martin Stern

Bruce W. Taylor

Paula Wolff •

Mary White Vasys

Douglas P. Regan

Matthew R. Reilein Kevin C. Richardson

Executive Committee •

Executive Advisors Karen Atwood

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois

Laurent Auguste Veolia Water Americas

Raymond Bachant Bombardier Transportation

Lawrence T. Borgard Integrys Energy Group

Ellen M. Costello BMO Financial Corp.

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

Colin Dyer Jones Lang LaSalle

Mitchell S. Feiger MB Financial Bank, Inc.

Joseph A. Gregoire

Stephen J. Hagge AptarGroup, Inc.

Edward R. Hamberger Association of American Railroads

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan KPMG LLP

Eric Hirschfield Goldman Sachs

Frederick A. Krehbiel Molex Incorporated

Matthew C. Levin

Raymond J. Lewis Ventas, Inc.

Timothy Maloney Bank of America

David J. Neithercut Equity Residential

Robert L. Parkinson, Jr. Baxter International Inc

J. Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings, Inc.

Thomas Pontarelli CNA

Larry D. Richman The PrivateBank

John W. Rowe Exelon

David B. Speer Illinois Tool Works Inc.

Jimmy Staton NIPSCO (NiSource)

Robert Sullivan Fifth Third Bank

Frederick H. Waddell Northern Trust